
 Town Manager’s Update 
March 28, 2024

 
 
Announcements 
 

• Absentee ballots for the April 9th Town Meeting are now available at the Town Clerk’s 
office. 

 
• 2024 Dog Licenses available at the Town Clerk’s Office.  Per NH State law, all owners of 

dogs four months and older are required to license their dog by May 1st.  Owners must 
present a valid rabies certificate and a neutering or spaying certificate, if applicable. If you 
no longer have your dog, please contact the Town Clerk’s office at 603-424-3651 so that 
we may update our records.    

 
• The Merrimack Police Department has seen a large increase in scam activity. The scams 

have been reportedly involving our elderly community, but not always.  We have taken 
several reports where the scammers have used the internet, emails, and telephone, both 
cell and landline to steal thousands of dollars from our citizens. In an effort to assist our 
community and cut down on this fraudulent activity, we are looking to put together an 
email list. This email list will be used to communicate valuable information involving 
scams and other important information that we receive through multiple federal agencies 
and organizations. Signing up is easy and free.  
Send your email address, name and phone number to our Community Services Officer, 
Det. Bill Vandersyde at: wvandersyde@merrimacknh.gov. If you have any questions, 
please contact Det. Bill Vandersyde at 603-420-1842 or wvandersyde@merrimacknh.gov. 

 
 
Town Manager’s Report 
 

• Merrimack TV will premiere the Cavalcade of Bands concert this Friday, March 29th at 
7PM. Friends and family can watch from anywhere on the Merrimack TV app and locally 
on XFINITY Channel 8 and HD1072. Thanks to MHS student Hailey Downie for helping 
Merrimack TV with the production. 
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